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This section was intoduced for the first time in the Trochus Information Bulletin #2. It presents articles
published in several regional magazines (Pacific Islands Monthly, South Pacific Bulletin)}—a good
way to compare problems from the past with the ones encountered today. Careful readers will have noticed
that first and last articles of this Bulletin talk about transplantations (or transplantings, as they said in
the old days) of trochus... There is just a 38-year gap between them...

Transplanting trochus in the eastern Pacific

Trochusshellisacommodity muchindemand
on the world market and it can be relied on to
command a good price. So agood cash income
can be earned in many islands of the South
Pacific where the shell is found.

In most of the western half of the area where
the South Pacific Commission is working, the
island reefs are inhabited by Trochus niloticus,
but there still remain many other reefs where
thisuseful money-spinner has never been seen.
In the island waters east of Fiji (longitude
176°W), there is no record of Trochus niloticus,
but we have inspected reefs where the living
conditions would be suitable for them.

Accordingly, acting on our advice, the Cook
Islands Administration has gone ahead with
transplantation of trochus from Fiji to Aitutaki.
Two transplantings have now been made, and,
although some trochus did not survive the
journey, both are reported to have been suc-
cessful.

The second transplanting was made by two
students of the South Pacific Fisheries Train-
ing Course, R. Powelland I. Marsters, and they
and the Resident Agent from Aitutaki have
confirmed that the trochus previously trans-
planted were alive and had moved out over
the reef, some being already beyond the break-
ers.

Source: H. Van Pel
Fisheries Officer, South Pacific Commission
SPC Quarterly Bulletin, July 1957

The shells of the first transplanting were car-
ried in tins of sea-water; those for the second
transplanting were carried dry in crates. Both
transplantations were made by aircraft.

During the second transplanting aircraft flew
at 5,000 feet (= 1500 m), where the temperature
dropped to 68°F (20° C), but with six 24-volt
bulbs around the crates the temperature was
kept up to 75°-85°F (=24-29° C). These shells
were planted on the reef, and, from inspec-
tions made the following day and three days
later, seemed to be settling into their new
quarters.

On a visit to French Oceania in last March-
April,anumber of reefs were found in various
islands where trochus could be established
with good expectation of success. Asaresult of
some advice given in this regard at the end of
our visit, the Territory of French Oceania has
made plans for a transplantation of 1,000
trochus to commence in late May.

It is expected that more transplantings of
trochus will take place in the South Pacific.
However, itwould be advisable in each case to
have an investigation carried out by a quali-
fied expert before any plans are made for the
actual introduction of the shell, in order to
ensure itwill take place under the best possible
conditions.



